



Saddleworth District Community Association. Inc.
Saddleworth Peak Body
PO Box 100, Saddleworth SA 5413

Minutes from the

Meeting 6th August 2019 7.30 PM CFS Meeting Room

Welcome:

Present:

A. Nourse: D. Williams. J. Williams. P & R Richardson. S. Selth. S. Davidson: D. Gibbs. B. Coupar. R. Highet.

Apologies: M. Ianson: Pastor Leon: Dora Newhouse: Hannah Webb, Meagan Jaeschke. Kenton Klem

Minutes from previous meeting were accepted as presented. Mvd: S. Selth: Sec: D. Williams crd.

Business Arising –

Town Walk pamphlets – printing of numbers on map Rosie reported that she had rung the printer, and he was keen to help,, but has not rung back at this stage, try him again.

Plaques on the sites for town walk, discussion about the replacing plan. D. Williams offered to look into pricing of the oval plaques seen in North Adelaide by D. Gibbs.

Bee and Hill store. David Gibb. Has presented a A4 write up without photograph, that can be used for a History display in the Shelter Shed on the Block: Jaycar electronics do 3D printing, David was looking into prices

Dave Gibbs mentioned the afore mentioned **Child on scooter** was actually a dog on the loose with a large chain dragging behind him. (Sorry children)

AGM

36 in attendance.

19 Reports other than Peak body sub committees

Current Members Peak body.

A. Nourse: J. Wurst : A. Wurst: D. Miller: S. Selth: S. Davidson: B. Coupar: R. Highet: M. Highet: K. Klem: D. Williams: J. Williams: D. Newhouse: P. Richardson: R. Richardson:

B. Pastor L. Rosenberg:
D. Gibbs. Historical Society.

New members from AGM: Hannah Webb. Megan Jaeschke. Murray I'Anson. Ross McDonald.

As there were not sufficient members in attendance the Election of offices was not held. – Next Meeting Election of Offices for the on coming year.

Chairperson, Vice Chairperson, Secretary, Minutes Secretary, Treasurer

Finance Reports: were distributed to each subcommittee.

Mvd: R. Richardson, that we put funds from council for Salt damp job, into Term Deposit: Sec. D. Williams Crd.

Mvd: R. Richardson: Sec: J. Williams that finance report be accepted as presented and reconciled to Bank Accounts. Crd.

Bingo – Hire of Uniting church Hall for the bingo talk with Bev DeVries of the Uniting Church to see if they are still happy with the arrangement R. Richardson to discuss with her.

Correspondence: In

Nil

Correspondence Out:

Letter to Council re thank you to Chris Miller.

TOWN BLOCK REDEVELOPMENT: - Costings were presented.

Shelter Shed and the paving of the same is still to be done.

Tank purchased.

Trees planted

Problem with the RSL site with cement about 40 cm down.

Horse sculpture – on the way Ty came Sunday 4th and took a look at the site – end of September

Opening may be after lawn and the sculpture.

Sign for the roads with names relating to Horses activities being looked into

Council Bin for collection or rubbish.

CWA seat – Dave Williams to look at the spot.

Look into the seating for the shelter shed.

Garden plants (small) to be chosen with the help of Donna Dixon this coming Thursday. R. Richardson organising.

Garden edging check requirements – for WHS with Richard Tappin. R. Richardson to ring.

Street signs – need to be checked as some are not clear, in Saddleworth – and let Council know. Audit Let Council know.

Golf course road sign – not anchored properly, needs checking.

Reports.

- **Op Shop** donations and sales remain well Op shop taken over luncheon from CWA and funds will remain in the community – Horse and dog will be available by end of September
- **Rec Ground** - Things going Ok New power board on the Cricket/club Council paid for this.
 1. On going discussion re the lighting in the Craft room, Sue Selth mentioned that there had been some mis interpretations of some communications that she wanted to clarify.
 2. The lighting in the craft room is poor, and one light has not worked since the roof leaked, and Gary Easthope had been made aware of this, and was this going to be fixed. Adrian offered to follow this up with Michael Condon and Garry Easthope.
 3. The finances of the Rec ground are of concern especially the AGL accounts, Adrian and Rosie are working on clarifying the situation so that we can better manage the expense, and separate meters for both Cricket Club and Craft room, will enable us to see exactly what the Caravan park usage is: Caravan sites and Cabin will all be separated by the instillation of these separate meters, (the meters for the Cricket club room and the Craft room, are to be read by ourselves when the accounts come in. This will give us a much better management tool for the finances of the Rec Ground account. Lights in the craft room – 20 covered free replacement – Got Lights replaced and we paid for them but they are very poor light - where do we go with this. A. Nourse will follow up investigation, suggestion from Sue Selth, that 3 LED pads could be put in the centre of the room on separate switches.
 4. Cracks in wall – Garry Easthope – visited and checked out the problem.
 5. Could Council do LED lights? Quote on lights –
- **Winkler Park** - No Report.
- **Institute** – Nothing much happening.
- **Garden Group** awaits the spring - planted scrub in front of WSB - trees on main road - pepper trees – planted by Masters – do these trees need marking as significant?
- **Historical Society.**
 1. Visitors have mentioned they have noticed changes in 6 weeks.
 2. Auction old school by someone in Auburn who is starting up as a Real Estate.

General Business:

Cemetery Shelter Shed – Still waiting – need to look into funding for the paving of this. Check re extra pavers from council

Bus Timetables – Library YP coaches email them and ask for current timetable. Notice board – and face book.

Butcher shop closed and Vater's are working on looking for someone to take on the shop.

Café closed, but is released – food industry business.

Next Meeting: September 3rd 7.30 PM

Meeting Closed: 9.10pm